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Thank you all for coming this evening.  As you know, the Board has decided to consider a consolidation/merger with the 
Greenwich Township School District to help sustain the financial stability of our District while also enhancing our students’  
educational opportunities.  Tonight we will vote on whether or not to contract with the Comegno Law Group to perform the 
feasibility study.  This is the beginning of a very long process during which the community will be involved.  This is not a 
decision that we have made lightly, but is the result of many months of discussion. 
 
In order to understand how we got to this point you first have to know how we pay the Phillipsburg School District for our 
high school students.  Phillipsburg bills us the estimated cost per student, which is established during the budgeting 
process, and we pay that amount ratably over the course of the year.  After the year-end, an audit is performed and the 
actual per student rate, known as the certified rate, is determined.  Any over- or under-billing is then adjusted two budget 
cycles later.  For example, the 2016/17 estimated tuition rate is $14,535.  After the FY 17 audit is performed the certified 
rate will be determined and we will be responsible for payment of the difference in the FY 19 budget.  Over recent years, the 
sending districts and Phillipsburg have worked to ensure the over/under adjustment is close to zero.  However, during the 
time that Phillipsburg was an Abbott district the certified rate was much less than the estimated rate because Phillipsburg 
was required to exclude the Abbott funds from the per pupil budgeted rate calculation.  These Abbott funds were used to 
offset the final costs, which reduced the certified rate, resulting in large overpayments by all of the sending districts.  Due to 
the size of the overpayments it was decided that instead of being repaid in cash, the sending district would hold credit on 
account with Phillipsburg that could be used to offset future tuition payments. 
 
As an illustration, let’s say Phillipsburg calculated that its estimated rate per student was $10,000.  After using the Abbott 
funds to reduce the overall costs, the audit determined that the certified rate was only $6,500.  This would result in an 
overpayment of $3,500 per student.  Using Bloomsbury’s average of 50 students the resultant credit would be $175,000.  
This happened every year Phillipsburg was an Abbott district. 
 
These credits have been helping to reduce our cash outflows to Phillipsburg for the past several years.  Unfortunately, the 
last $166,000 of credits will be utilized in the 2016/17 school budget.  The additional $166,000 cash outlay will have to be 
included in the 2017/18 school budget.  Please bear in mind that there is no 2% cap on our send/receive relationship with 
Phillipsburg.  With our credits used up, any increase in tuition will have to be funded with a combination of revenue from an 
increase in the tax levy and a corresponding decrease in expenses elsewhere is the budget.  As a 1% increase in taxes only 
raises an additional $16,200 of revenue, we would be required to raise our taxes over 10% just to recover the known 
$166,000 from the lost credit.  This would be in addition to the normal 2% annual increase on the tax levy required to cover 
all other cost.  We cannot raise taxes that much, so any cost increase will have to be cut from an already tight budget. 
 
Bloomsbury is not the first cluster district to have this problem.  Greenwich overcame their budget shortfalls by passing, 
through a popular vote, two second questions in consecutive years that totaled $1,770,000.  Lopatcong is facing their own 
budget issues now, mainly as a result of running out of credit.  Unfortunately, their referendum to raise taxes an additional 
$600,000 was voted down and the district is now in the process of cutting staff and programs to make up the budget gap.  
We hope to avoid both of these outcomes. 

http://www.bburyes.org/
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Now that you have a better understanding of the budget issues that Bloomsbury will be facing we can discuss why the 
board feels that a possible merger with the Greenwich Township School District is the correct choice.  As I mentioned 
earlier, the board did consider many other options, including merging with districts outside of the Phillipsburg Cluster.  Bu t 
as we all learned several years ago, severing our send/receive relationship with Phillipsburg would be a long, difficult and 
probably futile effort.  Keep in mind that all mergers/consolidations must be approved by the Office of the Executive County 
Superintendents, which is a branch of the NJ Department of Education (DOE).  Even if the community could be convinced 
that severing the relations was the right move, it does not seem probable that the NJDOE would allow a sending district to 
leave a send/receive relationship while the School Development Authority is fully funding the construction of the new high 
school, especially considering that the high school is being built for 1,840 students and the current enrollment is 
approximately 1,500.  There is also the possibility that Phillipsburg would take legal action to keep Bloomsbury from 
breaking our send/receive relationship. 
 
After we established that any merger/consolidation would have to be with a cluster district, Greenwich was the best choice.  
The academic in Greenwich are among the strongest in the area, particularly in the middle school.  Greenwich and 
Bloomsbury already share a Superintendent and Business Administrator, which will make it easy to consol idate 
administrative positions.  Greenwich schools are the closest in terms of distance, which minimizes transportation concerns.  
Bloomsbury and Greenwich children play recreation sports together so the students have some familiarity with each other.  
Greenwich is also financially stable, having passed the second questions I mentioned earlier. 
 
In a minute I will open up the floor for questions and comments but first I would like to remind everyone that at this point we 
do not have many answers, beyond what I just explained.  The purpose of the feasibility study is to provide the answers to 
all of our questions, including but not limited to:  the effects any merger would have on the tax rate, optimal school building 
usage, an overall timeline of the merger, and collective bargaining and staffing issues.  This study will enable the Board and 
the community to make an informed decision regarding a possible merger with Greenwich.  If after we review the results of 
the study and this Board feels it make sense to pursue a merger with Greenwich, it does require a vote by both towns. 
 
Tonight we will listen to all questions and comments and provide what answers we can at the end of the session.  If you are 
unable to stay until the end, don’t worry we will be writing down all questions and in a few days will publish a Q&A document 
on the Bloomsburg School District website at www.bburyes.org.  The BES website will be the warehouse of all official 
communication.  If you hear something other than what is on the website, either through social media or word of mouth, 
please know that it is conjecture and not based on information from the Board. 
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